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Vail Recreation District August 9, 2005 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

August 9, 2005

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on August 9, 2005, at 5:00 p.m., at the Krueger Room, Vail Golf Course Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

MEMBERS PRESENT
Nino Licciardi, Peter Cook, Julie Hansen, Michelle Hall

STAFF PRESENT
Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Diane Johnson, Joel Rabinowitz, Eric Weaver

TOV MEMBERS 
 
Kent Logan

PRESENT




OTHERS PRESENT
Kathleen Forinash, Director Eagle County Health and Human Services

CALL TO ORDER
Director Licciardi called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 

APPROVAL OF 7/26/05 

MEETING MINUTES
Director Cook moved to approve the July 26, 2005 Board meeting minutes. Director Hansen seconded. Approved unanimously.

PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS


NOT ON AGENDA
None

EAGLE COUNTY EARLY 

CHILDHOOD INITIATIVE

Ms. Kathleen Forinash, Director of Eagle County Health and Human Services presented the following items to the Board describing the Eagle County Early Childhood Initiative. Ms. Forinash stated that the program is geared toward supporting families with young children in the early years of childhood development with early education. She went on to state that the early years of childhood education are the most important in determining the brain structure, the shape and the way children learn, think and behave the rest of their lives. Ms. Forinash continued by stating that she is just beginning to promote the initiative by going to community Boards and organizations stating how important it is for communities to establish programs that teach early childhood learning. Ms. Forinash noted that Ms. Diane Johnson, Youth Services Director had been working closely with her in incorporating initiative ideas and programs into Ms. Johnson’s youth activities and programs. Examples are the after school programs and Pre-Camp.

Director Hansen and Director Licciardi were concerned on how it would impact the Recreation District. Ms. Johnson explained that it will have a positive effect on Vail Rec Programs. She went on to state that the more we establish early education the better we are able to expose younger children to these benefits and the better our programs will be. 

Ms. Forinash went on to state that she will be continuing to visit more organizations to promote the Early Childhood Initiative and  will then have a better idea on a proposed plan. She will then come back to the Board early next summer for ideas, opinions and possible implementations. 

The Board thanked Ms. Kathleen Forinash on her informative presentation and looks forward to her visit early next summer.  


MISSION STATEMENT
Mr. Mike Ortiz stated that a Mission Statement rough draft had been created and opened with public input on the Mission Statement. There was no public input. Mr. Ortiz stated that the next step would be to e-mail the rough draft to all contacts he had accumulated through the process to get their input. He then stated that he would take all suggestions and come up with a final Mission Statement that he would present to the Board for final approval at the next Board Meeting Tuesday, August 23, 2005.


VRD Mission Statement Rough Draft: The Vail Recreation District is dedicated to developing and maintaining beautiful, safe facilities and offering diverse and affordable recreation opportunities that enhance the physical, social and emotional well-being of all residents and guests in order to build a strong community.


If you would like to make any comments or suggestions on the following mission statement, please submit your input to mortiz@vailrec.com or aludke@vailrec.com .

UPDATE ON THE PROGRESS AND COOPERATION

BETWEEN THE VAIL RECREATION DISTRICT, BRAVO 

AND THE GERALD R. FORD AMPHITHEATER

Mr. Joel Rabinowitz gave a brief description of the situation. He stated that there were complaints from Bravo, the Ford Amphitheater and the New York Philharmonic production. He went onto state that players from the softball field were causing a disturbance while the New York Philharmonic was performing at the Gerald R. Ford Amphitheater. 

Mr. Joel Rabinowitz stated that progress had been made between the Vail Recreation District and all the organizations involved. Mr. Rabinowitz stated that the incident did happen after the softball game was over. He did state that he could not pinpoint particular players or a particular team and the police were called to the incident. Mr. Rabinowitz stated that all teams have received a warning and all teams know that if an incident like this were to occur again they would be in jeopardy of not playing in any VRD sponsored events. 

Mr. Rabinowitz stated that a letter of apology went out to the Director of Bravo, the Gerald R Ford Amphitheater and to the New York Philharmonic.

Director Cook stated that signage be used out on the fields displaying all rules and regulations. Director Hansen suggested that signs be put up on the fields stating that a production is taking place at the Amphitheater. Mr. Rabinowitz stated that he was going to reorganize the softball games played in a way that would not disrupt productions at the Ford Amphitheater. 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT


Mr. Ortiz reported on the following items:

· Thank you to Diane Johnson for helping produce the Mission Statement ads in the newspaper.

· Thank You to Mr. Joel Rabinowitz for working hard on issues that came up the week of Mr. Ortiz’s absence.

· Camp Vail programs are full. Thank you to Ms. Diane Johnson on working hard on filling the camp with kids and working with the consolers on making this year another successful year.

· Vail Golf Course continues to book more groups for August and September. He stated that golf is favorable by $33,000 from last year’s numbers. Mr. Ortiz stated that September is going to be very busy for golf.

· Mr. Ortiz stated that the Adult Soccer tournament was very successful bringing in 34 teams from across the county and one team from Mexico.

· Mr. Joel Rabinowitz stated that the 3 on 3 Youth Soccer Tournament brought a tremendous amount of people into Vail. We also hosted the Bill Wright Clay Court Senior Open Championship, quite a success. Bill Wright came from Ft Collins to play in a couple events as well. It was a busy weekend for the Rec District.

BOARD MEMBER INPUT


Director Hall wanted to personally thank Ms. Diane Johnson for her hard work in Camp Vail and also wanted to thank her for working extra hard in introducing innovation and new programming to the District. She is happy to see Ms. Johnson so involved in the community.

Director Cook wanted to acknowledge the fact that the District is working hard to promote more activities for the senior population. He is excited to see them using our golf and tennis facilities.

ADJOURNMENT


Director Hansen motioned to adjourn at 5:55 p.m. Director Hall seconded. Approved unanimously.

Director Cook made a motion to adjourn into Executive Session for the purpose(s) of: §24-6-402(4)(e), C.R.S., “Determining positions relative to matters that may be subject to negotiations; developing strategy for negotiations; and instructing negotiators.” Director Hansen seconded.  Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Peter W. Cook, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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